LITTLE VILLAGERS OUT OF SCHOOL CARE PROJECT

COMMITTEE MEETING

ACTION NOTE

Date - Thursday 24 March 2016
Present - Drew McLelland (Chair), Graeme Bell, Rona MacMillan, Nikki Thom, 
   
     Elaine Daley, Jacquie Sutherland

Apologies - Elaine Mackie, Lynda Peel, Theresa Dinnes, Anita Bainbridge

1. 
Welcome & Apologies

Apologies as stated above

2. 
Minutes from previous meeting

Staff recognition award - GB advised he is a/w banking forms in order to 


make payment.

3.
Co-Ordinators update


Holiday Clubs

NT provided no's for Easter holiday club which were slightly higher than 


first anticipated.


Staff are concerned about loss of hours if the club operating at a loss for 


holiday clubs. Discussion took place about whether a quorum figure 


should apply & that 10 had previously been used as the cut off point for it going


ahead. Agreed that this was not set in stone and we need to look at the 


numbers where the figures are low & decide on how the club will be running.



Resources



More arts/craft materials are needed and some toys need replaced. NT to 

let the committee know what is needed and costs involved. Treasurer to 


look at a budget for providing this.


ACTION - NT/GB

Staff uniforms


These have not yet been ordered. Question raised as to whether we want 

to continue with a uniform. NT to get a list together of what is needed & GB
 to

put together a budget.


ACTION - NT/GB

Staff concerned that when the club is closed they need to take holidays. Is this 

reasonable/legal? Confirmed by JS that this is reasonable. Committee agreed that 
they are willing to work with staff as to whether they want to take holidays or 

unpaid leave at these times.

4.
Treasurer's update


Costings/Fee rise update


This months invoices had gone out with the old fee rate. Next months 


invoices to be calculated on new fees.


ACTION - GB


Online banking


GB to take this over. JS also to be added to deal with online banking.


ACTION GB/JS


Admin


GB struggling to deal with some admin duties as very time consuming. NT offered

to help out by taking over the preparation of the monthly invoicing on a trial basis.


ACTION - GB/NT


Club looks like posting a profit this year. Finances are going in the right direction.
 
Accounts should be ready sometime in May.

5. 
Chair's update


LVCECA


Meetings running smoothly. DM spoke to LVCECA committee re opening the 

school earlier in the mornings for the breakfast club who had no objections. Need 

to gauge demand for earlier opening time of 7.45am. DM to send email to parents.


Facebook page also to be updated by NT.


ACTION - DM/NT


Team changes


Karen has now left. Lesley is back and has taken over Karen's hours.


HR Member

JS to be HR rep for the committee. DM to pass over info to her. 


JS to do appraisal for NT.


ACTION - DM/JS


Parent questionnaires to be sent out after Easter.


ACTION - DM

6. 
AOB


NT asked when staff will be getting their contracts. It was agreed that Lesley is to 

get her offer letter. Other contracts to be looked at at a later date. Amendment 

letters will be issued.


ACTION - DM /JS

Registration forms for next year to be issued in May.


ACTION - NT


OSCR - DM advised that OSCR have changed their systems and it should be 

easier for us to answer their questions in future. Will know the impact of this once 

we submit our accounts.


NT asked when the staff recognition award would be issued. DM agreed with GB 

that he would write a cheque to allow this to be paid.


ACTION - DM

Date of next meeting - 28 April 2016  - 7.00pm
